

NEWTON UPON DERWENT PARISH COUNCIL

2 Sunnycroft, Newton upon Derwent YO41 4DB
Tel: 01904 607036. mail: clerk@newtonuponderwent.org.uk

Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on Wednesday 15th June 2016 ..

The Meeting commenced at 7.45 pm

Open Forum There was a discussion about providing better parking facilities at the end of Mask Lane and whether we could get any support from Highways, feasibility of parking beyond the farm gate and if there would be any grants available.

Present:

Councillors: Cllr Wheeler (Chair) Cllrs Horsley, Readman and Robinson

Officers: L Hill (Clerk)

Public: There were no members of the public present.

Apologies for absence Cllr Thompson and Cllr Andy Strangeway (Pocklington Ward)

Minutes of last meeting The minutes of the last full meeting were read and signed by the Chairman as a true record.

Declaration of interest None declared

Matters arising:

Pot holes/fingerpost
Bus Shelter

Fingerpost still not been done.
Signing over of bus shelter to Parish Council. Mr Blades (on behalf of G Blades & Sons) replied to letter and asked that we obtain legal representation to move this forward. Clerk asked to contact ERNLLCA for advice.
Clerk advised that Highways have said they are willing to run electricity supply from nearest light if we request it. There would be a fee to install and just be a small annual fee for the supply.

Letter Box Still to be painted

Fibre Broadband No further news

New Litter Bin Still to be sorted.

Nany Laytons Land The land approx.. 20 yards either side of the piece belonging to the Parish Council is still to be sorted. Agreed to leave this for a future meeting.

.....
Chair: Newton upon Derwent Parish Council
20th July 2016

Village Upkeep

- | | |
|-----------------|---|
| Parking | Getting worse at the moment but no specific issues reported, just general. |
| Footpaths/roads | There are pot holes on Jackson Lane and near Bus Shelter that need sorting.

Thanks given to Steve Leach for clearing the top of Bull Balk. |
| A1079 meeting | CLr Wheeler attended this meeting. There were no District Councillors present. Main discussion was around Shiptonthorpe. Cllr Wheeler had sent the original plan for the crossing at the end of Back Lane to Grahame Hicks prior to the meeting, for his reference. |

Correspondence: all e-mailed to Councillors prior to meeting

1. ERYC

- | | |
|-------|---|
| I. | Grantfinder – Early Stage Support
Grantfinder - Big Energy Savings Network |
| II. | E Riding & Hull Joint Minerals Local Plan (revised) |
| III. | Flood Liaison Group 10 th June |
| IV. | Next stage Libraries Consultation 25/5 – 3/8/16 |
| V. | Poster – under claimed tax discounts |
| VI. | Parish Council Liaison Meetings – dates |
| VII. | Supported Bus Service pre-consult briefing 20 th June |
| VIII. | Yorswitch |
| IX. | Joint Local Access Forum |

There was a discussion about the libraries and bus consultations, other items noted.

2. OTHER

- | | |
|------|---|
| I. | Police – June Newsletter |
| II. | SLCC – National Conference
News bulletin |
| III. | ERNLLCA – Newsletter
Transparency Fund Grant
Chairmans details form
NALC – star councils awards 2016 |
| IV. | NALC & SLCC New salary scales |
| V. | Pocklington Town Council – Details of new Mayor |

All above noted.

Finance:

1. Bank Balances for May 2016 – not available.
2. Expenses to be paid: None

.....
Chair: Newton upon Derwent Parish Council
20th July 2016

Planning Applications:

16/001656/PLF

Manor Farm, Main St. Newton upon Derwent

Amended application for 2 new dwellings

The Councillors felt that the site will still be over developed and was out of character. They also had concerns about the road and asked The Clerk to record to ERYC that the existing access point must be closed of creating 2 new ones.

16/01838/PLF

Jasmine Cottage, Main St. Newton upon Derwent (the new build south of The Half Moon pub)

Extension to existing garage to form an annex

The Councillors had to objections, in principle, but asked The Clerk to record to ERYC that they felt the amended building would not be suitable as a future separate dwelling and must have a clause included in the permission that this must always just be an annex to the main building.

The next meeting will be on 20th June 2016

The meeting closed at 9.20pm

List of all sundry items – emailed previously to all Councillors

Rural Services Network x 8
ERVAS bulletin x 4
Public Sector Exec on-line x 4
Government News x 3
Modern Govt.
Inside Govt – funding forum
Marie Curie – Great Tea Party 20-29 June 2016
Northern Powergrid newsletter
PSN
Visit Hull – June newsletter
The Great Outdoor Gym Co
Realise Futures – street furniture
Leafield Enviro – Conference
Kompan – outdoor fitness gym
White Hill – Notice Boards
Anchor – Respite Breaks

All above noted

.....
Chair: Newton upon Derwent Parish Council

20th July 2016